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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE


Dear Friends and Neighbors,


I hope you all had a 
wonderful Thanksgiving. We 
have a lot going in this edition 
of our Newsletter, so I will 
make this short. Happy 
Chanukah, Merry Christmas, 
Happy Kwanza, and Happy 
New Year. May the holidays 
bring you joy and happiness. 
May the New Year bring us all 
a safer and more peaceful 
world.


Respectfully,

Arlene Stropoli

Lucerne Lakes Homes South
Newsletter December, 2021 

Reminder: 

December Meeting


The next HOA Meeting will take place at


Lucerne Lakes Clubhouse 


December 15, 2021 at 6:30 p.m.


TOYS FOR TOTS 

ANNUAL TOY DRIVE 


You are invited to attend and enjoy 
coffee and beverages and goodies on 


Friday, December 10th from 

7:00 to 9:00 pm. 


Come and meet new and old friends.  


Please bring an unwrapped child's gift. 
Wrapping paper, bows and tape are 

appreciated as well.  


If you cannot attend, you may 

drop your gift at the Clubhouse from 


December 3rd to December 10th.  


The gifts are donated to the local fire 
department to be distributed 


to children in our area.


HOLIDAY DECORATION CONTEST  

As last year, there will be judging of the 

outdoor decorations of homes. Three people, 
not from this community, will be 

judges. Judging will be on December 21, with 
announcement of first, second and third place 
in the January Newsletter. Prizes are dinners 

to three local restaurants.   

Good Luck to all!


















	 	 	 	 	 	 	 


The Association does not accept responsibility for the content of 
any advertisements in the Community newsletter.


Would you like to review other newsletters? 

Find archived issues here:


www.grsmgt.com/association/lucern-lakes/newsletters

Interested in Playing Rummikub at the Clubhouse?

Days and times to be determined depending on 

interest. Contact Barbara Boykin at (561) 309-8142.

COMMUNITY CONTACTS

These are the people to contact for information 


regarding their respective committees:

Board President:  

    Arlene Stropoli-(561) 966-0495 cnst80@aol.com   


Recreation Area/Pool Issues:  

   Ron Griffth-(561) 694-4195 sundance1@gmail.com


Community Property Issues:  

   Michelle Hugan-(561) 969-0871 hupine44@yahoo.com 


Architectural Review Committee (ARC): 

   Trixie Kinn-(561)-312-9840


Entertainment Committee:  

    Arlene Stropoli-(561) 966-0495 cnst80@aol.com    


Clubhouse Social Calendar: Sally Goodman -(561) 
281-4156 sallygoodman4156@gmail.com


Master Association Representative:

  Ed Hinkle-(717) 656-8910 
edwardchinkle@gmail.com


Non-Emergency Sheriff’s Office-(561) 688-3400


GRS Management:  

     Kay Wyckoff-(561) 641-8554, ext. 149


ACTIVITIES CORNER


Weekly


Chair Yoga: Mondays, 10-11am starting 12/6


Crafting: Mondays, 11:30 am - 12:30 pm


Card Games: Tuesdays. Contact Jayne at (954) 328- 
2588 for times and location.


Canasta:  Wednesdays, 1:30 p.m. Contact Marie at 

(561) 310-8687 for more information.


Monthly


LLHOA Meeting: Scheduled for December 15, 2021 at

6:30 p.m. at Lucerne Lakes Clubhouse


Citizens on Patrol (COP) Meeting: This group meets 
the third Friday of each month at Lucerne Point Satellite 
Clubhouse on Tahiti Lane. Contact Harold Shulman at 
(561) 967-1919 for more details. 


Master Board Meeting:  No December meeting


Help Needed:  If you can help with getting ads for this 
newsletter please call Judy Kaufman at (561) 964-5600.


CHAIR  YOGA

Starting on Monday, December 6, 2021 


from 10:00 - 11:00

Time and day may change after the holidays.  Please 
come before 10 AM to set up. Supplies needed: a mat 
and sanitizer, masks optional, water bottle, a towel if 
you want. Make sure your chair and mat are 
disinfected before and after using. We will be using 
clubhouse chairs. Weather permitting, we can be 
outside by the pool or in the screened porch. Chair 
yoga is one of the gentlest forms of yoga adapted 
from Hatha yoga. It helps to increase circulation, 
flexibility, balance and strength thru various postures, 
thus improving your health physically and mentally. 
We will cover both sitting and standing postures. All 
are welcome! *if you don’t have a mat, I do have a 
few extra for use and I will have wipes available for 
sanitizing.

Judy Sirois


LOOKING AHEAD


We’re planning for a Saturday, 

February 12,


“Valentine Soiree”. 

Keep the date open.  


More in the January issue 

of the Newsletter.

CRAFTING IS BACK

Mondays 11:30 - 12:30


We will decide what friends would like to do, 
whether it's crocheting, knitting, or a few new 
crafts to choose from. Bring your own project 
to finish up and enjoy the friendships of others 
and laugh and learn. I will be offering painted 
lighted wine bottles-clear bottles work best-so 
save a bottle or two. A few other projects 
offered will be Dotted Mandalas, chain painting 
and string painting and sewing projects.  
Again-no previous skills needed. Just fun and 
experience a new skill. Judy Sirois
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HOUSE BEAUTIFUL

Winners for the month:


7402 Pine Park Drive South - 

Lillian Gonzalez and Jonnie Sorge    


7253 Pine Forest Circle - 

Ed and Linda McClung


Keep voting - next deadline December 15th. 

Send your choice to Michelle Hugan at 

hupine44@yahoo.com


Thank you to those who took 

the time to vote last month.


We’re celebrating 

Stu Goodman’s 95th birthday 


on January 3rd again this year by 
collecting socks for our VETS. 


Please place socks in container so 
marked in the Clubhouse during 

December. They will be delivered in 
early January to the VA Hospital.  


As a WWll Vet, Stu wishes to help those 
not as fortunate as he.  


Thanks for your help with this project.
PLEASE REMEMBER - 


Cars and trucks CANNOT be parked in the street 
between 10 pm and 6 am.


Cars and trucks CANNOT be parked in the 
driveway blocking the walkway.


Cars and trucks  SHOULD NOT be parked in 
someone else's driveway without their permission.


Cars and trucks SHOULD NOT be parked on the 
street in the wrong direction.


Cars and trucks SHOULD NOT be parked on the 
street (during the day)opposite another residents’ 
driveway, making it difficult for them to back out.


In walking and driving around our beautiful 
community these have been observed.  


Let's take pride in our wonderful neighborhood.
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